
New Chief Executive takes up
post

Paul Lawrence officially takes up
the post of Chief Executive of the
City  of  Edinburgh  Council  on
Monday.
Succeeding Andrew Kerr, who retires this weekend after nine
years in the role and 42 years of public service, Paul will
work closely with the existing management team and Council
Leader Cllr Cammy Day running the council.

Council Leader Cammy Day said: “On day one of his new role,
I’d like to warmly welcome Paul Lawrence to the position of
Chief Executive. We have much to look forward to as we build
on the improvements we’ve already made to council services and
continue  to  deliver  on  our  ambitious  priorities  for  the
capital.

“This is a busy year for the city with plans for new schools
and  housing  underway,  improvements  to  transport  links  and
designs for the UK’s first visitor levy to be shaped. That
alongside our continued investment in the essential services
we  know  residents  rely  on  every  day  and,  of  course,  the
forthcoming election.

“I’d also like to pass on my best wishes and thanks to Andrew
Kerr  for  his  many  years  of  dedication,  hard  work,  and
leadership. After an impressive 42 years’ worth of commitment
to public service I wish Andrew a truly happy and healthy
retirement with his loved ones.”

Having served as the Council’s Executive Director of Place
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since 2015, Paul Lawrence starts his role as Chief Executive
with  extensive  experience  running  the  city’s  planning,
housing,  transport,  regulatory  services  and  environment
services, as well as economic development and culture. He was
also very involved in Operation Unicorn after Her Majesty The
Queen died.

Paul  began  his  local  government  career  in  1990  as  Arts
Director for Durham City Council before moving to Northern
Arts as Assistant Chief Executive in 1997. He went on to spend
10 years at Newcastle City Council as Head of Culture, and
later  Assistant  Chief  Executive,  before  becoming  Corporate
Director, Place, at Stockport Metropolitan Borough Council in
2010.

Councillors  unanimously  approved  a  report  recommending  his
appointment  at  a  meeting  last  month  following  the  usual
competitive interview process.

Incoming Chief Executive Paul Lawrence said: “It is a real
privilege to begin serving as Chief Executive. This is a city
I am proud to have called home for almost 10 years.

“Having served as the council’s Director of Place since 2015,
I’m fortunate to be able to bring a deep understanding of the
challenges  and  exciting  opportunities  facing  Scotland’s
capital to this role. In the busy weeks and months ahead, I’m
pleased this experience will allow me to get to work quickly.
And  I  have  much  work  to  do  –  not  least  serving  as  the
Returning Officer for the general election in less than three
weeks’ time.

“I’d like to congratulate Andrew on his retirement and thank
him for his many, many years of service. I’m delighted to get
started and to build on his achievements.”




